Wilmington Area Band Boosters meeting 02.05.2013 in band room.

Attending: Leanna Zoeller, Claudia Furlan, Stacy Foht, David Russell, Cherie Perrine, Tom McKinley, Ruth Curfman, Nancy McGinnis, Barb Forsythe, Karen DiMuccio, Jennifer Gordon, Marianna Rand, Mr. Nickel Call to order at 7:15p.m.

Minutes from 1/15/13 WABB meeting. MSA..1st Tom McKinley, 2nd Nancy McGinniss

Treasurer Report-Ruth Curfman

WABB \$16,802 Students \$9,999 TOTAL \$26,026

Figures from Hoagie/Stromboli sale are not yet entered.

\$2465 has been received so far for Shane McQuiston memorial. She will send thank you letters to donors. She gave list of donors to the McQuistons.

She sent thank yous for the patron ads that were received.

MSA to approve Treasurers Report. 1st Nancy McGinnis, 2nd Tom McKinley

Band Director Report-Mr. Nickel

Congratulations to Justin Krupa, Josh Bonnici and Jarod Forsythe for qualifying for PMEA Region 1 Band Congratulations to Jarod Forsythe and Elizabeth Deemer for qualifying for PMEA Western Region Orchestra Congratulations to Josh Bonnici for qualifying for PMEA District 5 Jazz Festival

Adjudication will be 3/6/2013 at Westminster College. Bus will leave 8:15, perform at 9:30. He will need four chaperones.

Pep band is going well. Next pep bands: 2/6 2/9 & 2/12. Saturday, 2/9/2013 is a boys and girls game against Neshannock. This will count as two games.

Funding request for new band uniforms is on school board agenda for 2/11/2013. Justin Krupa will model new uniform. Katie Gordon will model old uniform for the school board. Dr. Nicksick supports new uniforms.

He is having meeting with new band parents on 2/13/2013 @ 6:30p.m.

Scholarship committee will need to start work soon on WABB scholarships soon.

Upcoming: 2/19/2013-5th & 6th grade concert, 2/20/2013-7th-12th grade concert.

Mr. Nickel bought speakers for the band room from money donated by the Hoyt Foundation. This went toward a new sound system for the band room. He needed to upgrade the speakers, which included new ones with built in amplifiers. This came out of the \$500 donated by the Robinsons.

Beef Fundraiser will be delayed until 2013-2014 year. Mrs. Burns wants two winners. She will meet with a small committee to determine parameters of drawing. Advantages of waiting until next year: 7th & 8th graders will be involved, it is a trip year, we can sell tickets at football games.

Committee Reports

Website-Tom McKinley-going well. Mr. Nickel has added Twitter...@greyhoundband

<u>Publicity</u>-Leanna Zoeller-articles in pictures are going in Globe & on Facebook.

Band Camp-Cherie Perrine-She will ask for medical form before school is out. Money will be due on the first day of band camp. Band camp packets will be distributed at band a rama. Fundraisers will be listed with profit from each one in band camp packet. She took out Spring Dinner fundraiser and nominating committee. She rearranged band camp packet. Band Camp 2013 is July 28-August 2 at Wesley Woods.

McQuistons have offered to help transport luggage and instruments in 28' trailer from Dierfield Farms.

<u>Hoagie sale</u>-Karen DiMuccio-the last sale yielded \$941 to students, \$715 to WABB. She would like to offer incentives for band sections for the hoagie sale. May add pies and pumpkin rolls to sale. The hoagie count from last sale was 18 hoagies short....WABB will have to pay for those hoagies.

<u>Awards</u>-Nancy McGinnis, Pam Gealy-awards are in for the banquet.

Uniforms-Claudia Furlan

<u>Banquet</u>-Marianna Rand-will need help to set up Monday, February 25 @ 4pm at Victory Christian Center—tables and chairs. Tuesday, February 26—caterer is arriving at 3:30, will need final set up help. Jocilyn Houk and Mark Summerville will be the MCs. She still needs pictures for the tables and slide show.

Nominating Committee-2013-2014 officers:

President Pam Gealy
Vice President Marianna Rand
Secretary Beth Pontius
Treasurer Ruth Curfman

Randy Costello

Members at Large David Russell

Jennifer Gordon

2013 Scholarship Committee Barb Forsythe

Jennifer Gordon Lisa Russell

New Business

Tom McKinley-possible fundraiser from H & R Block. We refer people to their business, receive \$20 for each referral. May need to be a 501c3 organization.

Cherie Perrine-mentioned that the state of Ohio has eliminated individual fundraising within booster groups, youth groups, etc. All monies raised must go to entire group, not individuals.

Adjourned @ 8:15p.m. Motion, Nancy McGinnis, 2nd Tom McKinley.

Respectfully submitted, Leanna Zoeller, WABB Secretary